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                                             REPORT TO THE COUNCIL OF GOVERNORS

                                                                 JANUARY 30, 2021.

                                       IN EVERY LEADER DOG LIES THE HEART OF A LION

     The November 14, 2020 meeting of the Indiana Lions for Leader Dog Inc. was originally scheduled to be an in-person meeting at the Lions State Office building, however due to concerns of the rising numbers of the pandemic, it was held as a “GO-TO-MEETING”.  Our February 13th meeting will also be a “GO-TO-MEETING at 7:00 p.m.    We are in hopes that we can meet as a group at the Indiana State Convention, however only time will dictate.  

     Some time ago, Indiana Lions for Leader Dog, Inc. established a program for Indiana Leader Dog Graduates providing them with financial assistance in emergency situations with their Leader Dogs.  Unfortunately, this program is seldom used primarily due to lack of knowledge of its existence.   A major goal now is to refine the program and share details with various Departments of Leader Dog, Lions, organizations and individuals throughout Indiana to increase knowledge of its existence in order to enhance the use of these dedicated funds.  

LEADER DOG AND THE PANDEMIC

     With the majority of Leader Dog staff continuing to work off site, the decision was made to begin on-campus training classes for guide dog and Orientation & Mobility training classes beginning July 12, 2020.  Strict distancing, masks and frequent hand washing were carefully followed throughout the entire residence facility.  Each client received a health check phone call every morning prior to leaving their room.  Only 15 clients were on-campus for training allowing only every other resident room to be used .three classes were held.  Normally, each Guide Dog Mobility Instructor (GDMIs) works with four clients each, however, it was decided that individual instructors work with only two in order to remain better able to follow strict CDC rules.  Each GDMI used a “VOICE AMPLIFIER” over their mask so that instructions could be better heard.  

     The virus numbers were monitored carefully in the selection of clients and selecting those who could be driven to campus to eliminate the need for air travel.  No virus cases were experience during these on-campus classes.  However, after three on-campus classes it was noted the rising virus numbers throughout our country.  It was decided that both guide dog and Orientation & Mobility training would only be provided through the “HOME DELIVERY” process.  

     This Year-to-date, Leader Dog has graduated 53 guide dog teams and 41 Orientation/Mobility clients into 18 states including Indiana.  

     Back to Class: Providing In-Home Service- With an increase in COVID cases nationwide, it was decided to continue guide dog and Orientation & Mobility training through home delivery for the months of December and January.  The status of the pandemic is being monitored closely and a determination to resume on-campus training will be made as soon as it is safe to do so. When on-campus training classes resume they will continue to adhere to the strict safety protocols followed in the fall including: social distancing, 2:1 ratio of client to guide dog mobility instructor (GDMI) versus the usual 4:1 ratio, and operating at 50% class capacity so they can use every other residence hall room. 

     Since Leader Dog’s Summer Experience Camp for teens 16-17: was held virtually this year, they were able to accommodate 38 clients instead of 20-22 normally in attendance.  Teens participating represented the states of Connecticut, Idaho, Illinois, Kentucky, Louisiana, Maryland, Michigan, Minnesota, Missouri, Nebraska, New Hampshire, Oklahoma and Canada.  

     IT IS SAD THAT ESPECIALLY SINCE THE SUMMER EXPERIENCE CAMP FOR TEENS WAS OFFERED VIRTUALLY AND THE VAST NUMBER OF BLIND AND VISUALLY IMPAIRED TEENS IN INDIANA THAT NONE PARTICIPATED IN THIS ACTIVITY.       

     TOM Talks: Summer Experience for Teens (camp for kids blind or visually impaired) went virtual this past year. It was so successful they will be rolling out TOM Talks. Based on the popular TED Talks podcasts, this will be Technology, Orientation and Mobility Talks. It is designed for young adults who are blind or visually impaired, with focus on the next steps for independent travel, professional readiness, and networking. To accommodate busy schedules, this program is partially self-guided and partially live.  

     Leader Dog has been and continues to offer virtual training Zoom presentations to all Lions wanting to learn more about services available through their facility.  Quarterly designated training sessions for Trustees and Associates are also being presented through Zoom.  Our Trustees/Associates are strongly encouraged to participate in these virtual presentations.  

     Leader Dog is also offering virtual presentations to Lions Clubs, conventions and any Lions Function upon request.  Just contact your local Trustees or Associates who can arrange for a tailored program through LionsSupport@LeaderDog.org.  or call Lion Kathleen Breen at 888.777.5332 x2052. 

     our Trustees and Associates are also able and ready to provide information on Leader Dog programs that offer services to blind and visually impaired individuals allowing independence and safe travel in their everyday lives.  

Submitted by,

Lion Pauline Ulrey & Leader Dog Satch, Chair

Indiana Lions for Leader Dog, Inc.  
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